Resignation Announcement of Federal Student Aid Chief Operating Officer James Runcie

U.S. Department of Education sent this bulletin at 05/24/2017 09:18 AM EDT

Having trouble viewing this email? View it as a Web page.



U.S. DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

May 24, 2017

Contact: Press Office

(202) 401-1576 or <u>press@ed.gov</u>

Resignation Announcement of Federal Student Aid Chief Operating Officer James Runcie

James Runcie, Chief Operating Officer of the U.S. Department of Education Federal Student Aid, submitted his resignation to the Department last night. His resignation is effective immediately. Matthew Sessa, Deputy Chief Operating Officer of FSA will assume Mr. Runcie's duties until further notice.